Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Health and Wellbeing Board
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Thank you providing us with information about the following documents under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This was requested on 26th November, 2013 and you were asked to provide us the with electronic versions of the following documents:
1. An electronic copy of the current Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) for your Health and Wellbeing Board.

2. The date of publication of the JSNA and its planned review date

3. An electronic copy of the current Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy (JHWS) for your Health and Wellbeing Board

4. The date of publication of the JHWS and its planned review date

5. The name/s of the clinical commissioning group/s to which your Health and Wellbeing Board relates.

6. Copies of minutes of your Health and Wellbeing Board meetings since the 1st April 2013.

Answer:
There have been no changes to the information provided to you under FOIA 4619.  
The aim of collating this information is to review how Health and Wellbeing boards (HWBs) in England are tackling the problem of rising antibiotic resistance and its clinical implications. There was a particular interest in looking for a specific mention in the JSNA. These documents were analysed for mention of antibiotic resistance and if so whether it was in the context of any specific infection or as a general problem. 
The recently published World Health Organisation’s “Antimicrobial Resistance Global Report on Surveillance 2014” highlights the threats posed by antibiotic resistance. The World Economic Forum’s Global Risks Report 2013 also mentioned antibiotic resistance as one of the top threats to global social and economic systems. Up to date knowledge about antibiotic resistance trends is important for informing local antibiotic strategies. HWBs have been specifically highlighted as having an important role in the UK Government’s 5 year Antimicrobial Resistance Strategy. 
We analysed the above documents sent by you and found that the current problem of rising antibiotic resistance was not mentioned in them. If you feel that we overlooked any mention of antibiotic resistance, please let us know. We also would like to be made aware of any developments around antibiotic resistance that your HWB has addressed since the last request for information (November 2013.)

Antibiotic resistance  has not been considered by the  Leicester Health and Wellbeing Board.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance Manager
Information Governance

City Barrister & Head of Standards

1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester

LE1 6UB

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at:
Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
